
   I was reading the August Newsletter when it came 
off the press and it occurred to me that I may have vi-

olated an understanding with my friend 
and editor emeritus Larry Myott.  Larry 
passed three years ago.  Among many oth-
er things, he did so much to advance the 
content and caliber of the LCCA News-
letter.  One of his tenets was that nothing 
negative gets written in the Newsletter.  

After all, our mantra is “One Happy Lake”.  So, he was 
probably frowning from above when he read the Au-
gust Newsletter President’s Report where I described 
my great dismay over the conditions of the lake when 
friends from Wisconsin visited.  I relayed that my guests 
were not impressed with our lake.  The algae bloom that 
day was offensive to the smell as well as being unsightly.  
I noted I was embarrassed and frustrated.  Very nega-
tive words indeed.  

   As with many instances in life you get to a point with 
a particular problem or situation where things come to 
a head.  We have been dealing with the algae blooms 
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Lake Carmi Association News
The Lake Carmi Association Newsletter is published 
monthly from May through September by the Lake Car-
mi Campers Association. The Lake Carmi Association 
Newsletter is available in print and online at lakecar-
mivt.com.

Editors: Peter Benevento, Polly Gadbois, Suzi 
Hull-Casavant
Ad Sales: Polly Gadbois
Design and Production: Zoe Dubilier and Alison 
Dezotelle

Submission to the Lake Carmi Association Newslet-
ter are always welcome at editors@lakecarmivt.com.

Lake Carmi Campers Association Mission Statement
The Lake Carmi Campers Association , Inc., is dedi-
cated to conserving our unique natural resources, im-
proving and enhancing the quality of life and the envi-
ronment for all Lake Carmi residents and visitors. In 
cooperation with local and state authorities, the asso-
ciation shall provide educational, cultural, and recre-
ational activities, as well as water quality management 
and safety education initiatives. Further, the association 
will provide a medium through which information and 
educational programs and materials may be distributed 
throughout the community.

a formal contract and services agreement with the State 
is pending.  We will however endeavor to keep you up-
dated with the identity of the firm and our progress in 
the permitting and construction as we move forward.   
We anticipate at least one public meeting on the alum 
permitting process so please stay tuned.

   This is a huge step!  The pieces are now in place to 
end the algae blooms.  We have funding for the alum 
treatment and have selected a firm to deploy it.  We may 
need some additional funding and we may still need to 
go through the permitting process and satisfactorily ad-
dress any concerns about the treatment, but we are clos-
er than ever before.  This is very positive news that my 
old friend and editor would have certainly approved! 

   None of the processes mentioned above would have 
been possible without the involvement of the Town of 
Franklin.  I would like to take this opportunity to rec-
ognize Town Clerk Lisa Larivee, and Selectboard Chair 
Dave Bennion and the rest of the Franklin Selectboard 
for their work and cooperation in our quest to improve 
the lake.  We would not be at this stage in the process 
without them.  Thank you!

   On a related note, a Request for Proposal (RFP) to 
remove the aeration equipment in the lake and water-
shed has been issued.   Firms have until September 15th 
to submit their intent and qualifications to remove the 
hoses and diffusers from the lake as well as the two in-
dustrial compressors and manifolds located at the State 
Park and Patton Shore.

   This is a very important collateral process as the aer-
ation equipment must be removed before the alum is 
deployed.  We are hoping that this process is completed 
this fall as we would like to have the alum applied in the 
Spring.   Again, we will keep you posted.

   Hard to believe it is the middle of September.  We 
will have one more in person LCCA Board Meeting be-
fore conducting monthly Zoom meetings through the 
fall and over the winter until next Spring.  Events for 
next summer will be planned during these meetings.  If 
you have any new activity you would like to work on 
and bring to fruition next summer, please contact me at 
president@lakecarmivt.com.  We will keep you updat-

See PRESIDENT’S REPORT page 4

for well over a decade (I wrote my first newsletter arti-
cle about the blooms in 2006) I therefore think my old 
friend and editor would understand the reasons for my 
transgression.   He too was very passionate about the 
lake.  I also think he would forgive me especially con-
sidering what lies ahead.

   Recently we completed the Request for Qualification 
(RFQ) process for the design and implementation of an 
Alum treatment at Lake Carmi.   The RFQ was adver-
tised for 30 days inviting qualified engineering firms to 
participate and highlight their expertise in remediating 
algae blooms with Alum.  Together with the Town of 
Franklin we have selected a professional engineering 
firm for the design, permitting and construction of an 
Alum treatment for Lake Carmi.  We can’t release the 
name of the firm at this writing since the execution of 
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 History

   In 1850, Alonzo Green built three or four brick buildings in 
Franklin, using bricks fired right here in Franklin.  One of those 
buildings was on the corner of Hanna Road and Main Street, and 
was his home.  It was a large house, two and a half stories, with 
a slate roof, returning boxed cornice, and ornate cast iron lintels 
over the doors and windows.  The interior had detailed woodwork, 
with molded trim around windows and doors, and crown molding 
around the ceilings.  The double parlor includes a lovely Vermont 
marble fireplace.  This was indeed a “showplace” in our little village.

   In later years the home was owned by Glen and Myrtle Titemore 
who rented the home to Dr. L.E. Samson.  He and his family lived 
here and he had his consulting rooms in one part of the home.  
Most recently it was the home of Jacquie Luce, who along with her 
husband ran the general store in the early 1970’s.

   In September of this year, the Town of Franklin purchased the 
home from Mrs. Luce with the double intent of saving an historic 
town architectural treasure, while providing a space for expanded 
town offices, (returning the current office space to the Library) as 
well as expanded parking for both the library and the town offices.  
While the needed alterations are made for the office space, the ex-
isting tenant will remain in the second-floor apartment.  The barn 
space will be used for storage of various Town maintenance equip-
ment.  The double parlor will become a town conference room.  
The current kitchen will become the Town Clerk’s and Treasurer’s 
office.  The attached garage will be modified to house the vault for 
historic and current Town Record’s.  Other first floor rooms will 
become office space for the Zoning Administrator, the Listers, 
Town Auditors, and others as needed.

   Want to join the Franklin Historical Society?  Email us at: histor-

Left: Alonzo Green house late nineteenth 
century. Below: Same house today.

A new future for an historic Franklin building
By Dave Bennion

ical@franklinvt.net .

   Not from the Franklin area but still interested in Franklin Histo-
ry?  We can add you to our Friends of Franklin Historical email list.  
Just email us at: historical@franklinvt.net .

   A History of Franklin, 1789-1989 is available for sale for $20.00 at 
the Haston Library or the Franklin Town Clerk.	 Check out 
our website at: http://www.franklinvthistorical.com .
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day and the scenery was just spectacular.  We are lucky 
to have such an environment at our doorstep, and our 
backyard.  There is not a bad view from the lakeside of 
any camp.  Again, we are very fortunate.

   Finally, I would like to thank you all for your sup-
port this year.  Our membership this year to date is 
220!  Moreover, the generous contributions to our water 
quality fund were unprecedented.  Again, we thank you.  
We could not do what we do without you.  

   We wish you all a safe & healthy winter.  See you 
around the lake!

Pete

PRESIDENT’S REPORT from page 2

ed on the events planned as well as the progress on the 
alum treatment and the removal of the aeration equip              
ment on the LCCA bulk email listing, the LCCA web-
site and the Lake Carmi Life Facebook page.

   Recently my neighbor and I completed a lengthy bi-
cycle ride throughout the Town and other rural areas of 
Franklin County.  It was a beautiful fall like September 
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Despite all the rain and wind, and wow, we did have some winds, 
it was pretty busy around our little lake this summer with activities 
sponsored by the LCCA, LCCF and our neighbors around
the lake.
 •  It all started in March when the ice left the lake to close out the 
2024 Ice Out Contest.
 •  May began our annual fishing contest which only concluded 
within the past week.
•   June brought the annual “Chase Around the Lake Triathlon” in 
conjunction with the Franklin Rec Department.
 •  June also brought our annual Membership Day where members 
could drop by for coffee and donuts, make new acquaintances or 
say hello to old friends.
•   Our annual Senior Day event where we invite residents of the 
Homestead and Carriage House to the lake for lunch followed by 
a boat tour.
 •  July brought our annual Light up the Lake event where many 
displays focused on Elle St. Pierre’s participation in the 2024 Sum-
mer Olympics in Paris. Congratulations again to Elle for achieving 
such an elusive goal.
 •  July also brought us the annual Ice Cream Social and Concert 
with music provided by Citizen’s Band.
 •  Our annual Pontoon Boat relay Race was back in full swing with 
the dreaded Blue team knocking off all other challengers to float 

2024 in Review

away once again with the trophy.
 •  Around the lake, courtesy of the Mullen and Magnant families, 
Katie Thompson, and our neighbors at the Mill Pond we were pro-
vided with music and fireworks to help create a memorable fourth 
of July celebration.
 •  July once again brought us the second biennial golf tournament 
where we raised over $13,000 to help fund the water quality efforts 
of the LCCF (Lake Carmi Community Foundation).
   In August we introduced a second Concert on the Green where 

See REVIEW page 7

Chase Around The Lake Triathalon particpants ran, kayaked and biked through scenic Franklin in June. Below, 
Senior Day, also in June, featured food and a boat tour.
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MULLEN INSURANCE 
  

MMuulllleenn  IInnssuurraannccee  iiss  lliicceennsseedd  iinn  99  ssttaatteess  &&  

rreepprreesseennttss  mmoorree  tthhaann  2255  nnaattiioonnaall  &&  rreeggiioonnaall  ccoommppaanniieess  

WWee  aarree  aann    

iinndduussttrryy    

lleeaaddeerr  

rreepprreesseennttiinngg  

________________________  

5 of the 

10 
largest  

commercial 
insurance writers  

in the US 
________________________  

#1  
insurer of  

farms nationally 
_____________ 

 
Offering multiple 

A+ 
rated insurers 

_____________ 

#1 
Insurer of  fire  

sprinkler contrac-
tors in Vermont 

_____________ 

#1 
Insurer of  fuel  
oil & propane 
dealers in  VT 

140 South Main St., Suite 2  St. Albans, VT   05478     802-527-0121 
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Uncle John’s Band provided selections from the 
late 60’s and early 70’s.
   Our Annual Meeting in August was high-
lighted by a presentation from Pete Berger, the 
Town Manager for Fairlee, when he provided 
in-depth information into the 2024 Alum treat-
ment at Lake Morey.
   September brought us another concert and 
food fest hosted by the Abbots with great food 
from the Phoenix House food truck.
   Five issues of our newsletters were published, 
May through September, including the one that 
contains this article.
   We also updated, printed and distributed new 
street directories to all camp owners who had 
paid their annual dues.
   We are continually updating the LCCA web-
site where you will find a wealth of information, 
including old issues of our newsletters. Over the 
winter we hope to present an updated version to 
make the website more user-friendly along with 
more services. You
can reach the site at https://www.lakecarmivt.
com/.
   Lastly, were the many meetings attended 
throughout the year by the LCCA Board and 
Association members as we continue to work 
towards a solution to our once happy lake’s wa-
ter quality issues.
   I believe I can speak for both the LCCA and 
LCCF boards in thanking all who participated 
in our activities and helped sponsor the events 
that hopefully added to you and your families’ 
memories on Lake Carmi.

REVIEW from page 5

Top: In July, the LCCF golf tournament 
raised money for water quality of the 
lake. Middle: July also saw the pontoon 
race at the lake. Bottom left: Fairlee 
Town Manager Pete Berger spoke at the 
annual meeting in August. Alum was 
used to treat Lake Morey in Fairlee. Bot-
tom right: Uncle John’s Band played on 
the green in August.
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Angling With Ernie September 2024

ADULT CATEGORY
Perch
First Place - Matt Sanders - 1.00lb - 13”
Second Place - David Bessette - 0.92lb -13”

Walleye
First Place - Jaden Rivers-Irons - 6.55lb - 26”
Second Place - Richard Hall - 4.39 lbs - 24”
Honorable Mention - Anthony Bessette - 4.34 lb - 
24.25”

Northern Pike
First Place - Chad Richard - 10.75 lb.- 36”
Second Place - David Bessette - 8.49 lb - 35 “
Honorable Mention - Steve Cameraon - 5.28lb - 
32.5 “

Smallmouth Bass
First Place - David Bessette - 4.47 lb - 21”
Second Place - Charlie Lambert - 3.48 lb. - 19.25 “
Honorable Mention - Matt Sanders - 3.36 lb - 19”

Largemouth Bass
First Place - Wendy Peyrat - 2.92 lb - 17.5 “

YOUTH CATEGORY
Perch
First Place - Mason Bessette - 0.86 lb - 12 “
Second Place - James Bessette - 0.78 lb - 12.25”
Honorable Mention - Will Fogg - 0.71 lb - 11”

Walleye
First Place - Luke Lumbra - 3.83 lb - 22”
Second Place - Colin Teague - 3.36 lb - 22.5 “
Honorable Mention - Wes Bailey - 3.14lb - 22”
Northern Pike
First Place - Mason Bessette - 5’19 lb.- 29”

Pictured left to right James Bessette, age 7, 1.61 lb smallmouth bass; David 
Bessette, 8.49 lb northern pike; Mason Bessette, age 6, .86 lb.

   NEW RECORD FOR SMALLMOUTH BASS!!! This summer 
David Besssette entered what is probably the largest smallmouth 
bass ever entered in the LCCA fishing contest. It was 4.47 lbs and 
21” long. I have been fishing in our lake over 40 years and only re-
member three smallmouth bass over 4 lbs entered in the contest. 
CONGRATULATIONS DAVID!!!!
   A few other especially large fish were also entered. Chad Rich-

ards entered a 10.75 lb. 36” northern pike and Jaden Rivers-Irons 
entered a 26” 6.55 lb. walleye.
   Thanks to all who recorded their catch! And thanks especially to 
the Franklin General Store for once again being willing to be the 
official weighing station for our contest. Trophies will be available 
for pickup at the Franklin Town Clerk’s office later this fall.

Second Place - Colin Teague - 2.70lb - 27 “

Smallmouth Bass
First Place - Will Fogg - 2.62lb - 17”
Second Place -James Bessette- 1.61 lb - 15.25”
Honorable Mention - Wes Bailey - 0.92lb - 13”

Largemouth Bass - NO ENTRIES
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KubotaUSA.com
*2020 Progressive Farmer Reader Insights Award for Fewest Reported Problems Overall in the category of Small Tractor (Under 100 Horse 
Power). Award based on 2020 Progressive Farmer Readers Insights Tractors Study.  © Kubota Tractor Corporation, 2021. This material 
is for descriptive purposes only. Kubota disclaims all representations and warranties, express or implied, or any liability from the use of 
this material. For complete warranty, safety and product information, consult your local Kubota dealer. For the complete disclaimer, go to 
KubotaUSA.com/disclaimers and see the posted disclaimer.

BX Series       16.6-24.8 HP

Call today to schedule a demo of the versatile BX Series sub-compact 
tractor. Part of our under 100 HP tractor line-up rated #1 for reliability.*

• Variety of available attachments

• Swift-Tach Loader is easy to install 
and remove

• Easy-to-use hydrostatic 
transmission

• ROPS height fits easily in standard 
size garages

Versatility runs in the family.

KubotaUSA.com
*2020 Progressive Farmer Reader Insights Award for Fewest Reported Problems Overall in the category of Small Tractor (Under 100 Horse 
Power). Award based on 2020 Progressive Farmer Readers Insights Tractors Study.  © Kubota Tractor Corporation, 2021. This material 
is for descriptive purposes only. Kubota disclaims all representations and warranties, express or implied, or any liability from the use of 
this material. For complete warranty, safety and product information, consult your local Kubota dealer. For the complete disclaimer, go to 
KubotaUSA.com/disclaimers and see the posted disclaimer.

BX Series       16.6-24.8 HP

Call today to schedule a demo of the versatile BX Series sub-compact 
tractor. Part of our under 100 HP tractor line-up rated #1 for reliability.*

• Variety of available attachments

• Swift-Tach Loader is easy to install 
and remove

• Easy-to-use hydrostatic 
transmission

• ROPS height fits easily in standard 
size garages

Versatility runs in the family.

MIDDLEBURY | ST. ALBANS | DERBY | BERLIN | ESSEX
champlainvalleyequipment.com • 802-388-4951

 Franklin Watershed Update

By Julia Crocker,  Coordinator 
Franklin Watershed Committee

Greetings campers,

   It saddens me that another summer season has come and gone 
at Lake Carmi. However, I am looking forward to the work ahead 
and proud of what we have accomplished this summer.
   Firstly, I would like to remind folks that the Franklin Watershed 
Committee is still looking for folks who are interested in partici-
pating in the Stream Wise Program. Stream Wise is a non-profit 
program funded by the Lake Champlain Basin Program to pro-
vide resources for landowners adjacent to streams and rivers in 
Vermont, New York, and Quebec to protect and restore stream 

health. This is an important initiative to bring to the Lake Carmi 
watershed because keeping our streams healthy means a healthier 
lake too! Any phosphorus input to the streams eventually flows 
into Lake Carmi. Stream Wise encourages a vegetated buffer on 
streambanks to slow and filter runoff. This week we were proud to 
give a Stream Wise award to a landowner on Black Woods Road 
for their exemplary stream health practices! If you would like to 
learn more about Stream Wise tips or have a free assessment done 
on your property then you can visit the Stream Wise website at 
https://streamwisechamplain.org/for-owners/ and email jcrock-
er5@une.edu.
   Since late March of this year we have been collecting biweekly wa-
ter samples from ten sites on tributaries around Lake Carmi. The 
water samples we collect are tested for phosphorus levels through 
the Lay Monitoring Program of the VTDEC. The data we collect 
through this work is instrumental in tracking the results of water 
quality projects and changes throughout the watershed. The phos-
phorus data was recently used by the Alum Feasibility Study to 
help determine whether or not Lake Carmi would be a candidate 
for the treatment. Thanks to the water quality project, shoreline 
Best Management Practices, and changes made by farmers over the 
years, we have reduced the amount of phosphorus input enough to 
qualify for an alum treatment!
While this treatment will hopefully give us clear water for many 
years, it is important to remember that the work must continue. 
In order to maximize the longevity of the alum treatment we must 
continue to implement clean water practices and minimize phos-
phorus input as much as possible. These practices may include veg-
etated buffers, road erosion prevention, and stormwater mitigation. 
We will continue to collect tributary water samples through Octo-
ber to track this year’s phosphorus input. Once we have received all 
of the data we will organize it and make it available on the Franklin 
Watershed Committee website (https://www.franklinwatershed.
org/2024.html). We have seen an uptick in phosphorus in Marsh 
Brook compared to previous years so it is clear there is still work 
to be done.
   Thank you all for being so passionate about the health of Lake 
Carmi. It is a significant factor in garnering attention and funding 
from the State and keeping our cause alive. We may not be as inter-
active but our work will continue throughout the winter to prepare 
for next summer.
   There are good times ahead for the lake and the community.

September 2024 Newsletter
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Goings On

SEPTEMBER 19
CHICKEN PIE DINNER
Binghamville United Methodist Church – servings begin at 5 
pm. Check our Facebook page for more details.

SEPTEMBER 21
ENOSBURG HARVEST FESTIVAL
9 a.m.-3 p.m., Lincoln Park, Enosburg Falls. Live music, over 50 
vendors.

SEPTEMBER 23
BURN THE LOG
Mac’s Bend at the Missisquoi National Wildlife Preserve in 
Swanton. A six day burn to make a traditional Abenaki canoe. 
Boat will be launched Sun., Sept. 29.

OCTOBER 18
BOOK DISCUSSION
7 p.m. at the Visitor Center at the Missisquoi National Wildlife 
Refuge. Ethan Tapper, author and forester talks about his new 

Franklin 
Telephone 

Company, Inc
PO Box 96

5217 Main St
Franklin

285-9911
High Speed Internet

“Local” & Long Distance 
Telephone Service

Exceptional Elder Care for over 29 Years 
Level III Senior Living and Memory Care  

Our Lady of the Meadows & Ave Maria 
Richford, VT~802-848-7106 

www.avemariacare.com 

book “How To Love A Forest.” Books available from Eloquent 
Page in St. Albans.

OCTOBER 26
ROCKY HORROR PICTURE SHOW
Live shadow cast performance. 8 p.m., Enosburg Opera House. 
Doors open at 7 p.m. $10 suggested donation. Cash bar. Rated 
R.
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Dianna Benoit Kittell
Broker, Realtor, ABR, SRES
802.782.4342
email: diannabenoitvt@kw.com
visit: diannabenoitvt.kw.com

Angel LaRose
Realtor
cell: 802.370.2201
office: 802.752.3750
email: angel.larose@kw.com
visit: angellarose.kw.com

We’re Here We’re Here 
For You!For You!

                                      

ONGOING
SUMMER POP UP
Vendors in Taylor Park, St. Albans, 10:30 am-4:30 pm 8/25, 9/8, 
9/29.

NORTHWEST FARMERS MARKET
Saturdays 9am-2pm through October 26, Taylor Park, St. 
Albans.

COLD HOLLOW SCULPTURE PARK
4280 Boston Post Rd., Enosburg. Open through Oct 14, Thurs-
Sun 11 am - 5pm. Info, coldhollowsculpturepark.com.

Ethan Tapper discusses 
his new book “How To 
Love A Forest” at the 
Visitor Center of the Mis-
sisquoi National Wildlife 
Refuge Friday, October 
18 at 7 p.m.
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• Septic Tank Pumping 
• Sewer Jetting & Thawing

• Pump Station Service 
• Tank Inspections 
• Over 30 Years Experience

• Port-O-Potties 
• Camera Inspection

1-888-949-9969

Cell: 802-343-1657 • JR Young

Toll Free
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1392 North Sheldon Road, Franklin, VT 05457  (802)373-5476

Tree Removal    Tree Trimming 
Stump Grinding    Chipping 

Bucket Truck Services 
Jerry Parent, Owner Operator 

Home: (802) 933-2376 
Cell: (802) 782-2678 

Free Estimates   Fully Insured

Demag’s Seal Coating
“Extending the life of your driveway”

Free Estimates
Owner: Michael J. Demag Jr

802-848-3551   802-309-9295
1479 Lost Nation Rd, Enosburgh, VT 05450

•Driveways
•Parking Areas

•Crack Filling
•Line Striping

WHAT’S GOING ON? Stay tuned for more details in the 
Spring of 2025!
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 Green's Ace Hardware   
 10 Railroad St
  Enosburg Falls,   VT   05450  
(802) 933-7500 

   on your next purchase of $50 
or more at     Green's Ace Hardware    $15   off

* Terms and Exclusions:  Coupon valid at store named on coupon for one transaction only. Valid through October 01, 2024. 
Not valid on sale, discounted and clearance priced merchandise, rental, in-store services, Ace gift cards, propane, previously 
purchased merchandise, power tools, and other items that each participating store may designate, or in conjunction with 
any other coupon, excluding Rewards. Any purchase minimum is calculated before applying Reward redemption and before 
tax. Coupon may not be sold or transferred. Void if photocopied or duplicated. No cash value. Coupon cannot be replaced if 
merchandise is returned. Additional exclusions may apply. See store for details.  

Love your outdoor living space every season
Stop in for a great selection of fire pits, patio heaters, decorative lights, furniture and more.
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Auto~Home~WatercraftAuto~Home~Watercraft
Flood~Recreational  Flood~Recreational  

Farm~Business  Farm~Business  
Worker’s CompensationWorker’s Compensation

local agents with a local agents with a 

vermont product vermont product 
supporting our supporting our 
communities, communities, 

local businesses local businesses 
and farmers.and farmers.

Lake Carmi is the pot of gold at 
the end of this rainbow.

See you next year!
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TAKE THE DRIVE ON 105
FOR YOUR NEXT VEHICLE

Extreme
Undercoating 

Services

Full 
Maintenance 

on Most Makes 
and Models Full Vehicle 

Detail 
Department

Get $25 Off 
in Our Service 

Department When 
You Mention 

This Ad

Scan Here To Message Us 
On Facebook Messenger  

Contact Us
57 Missisquoi St, Enosburg Falls, VT 05450
www.champlainchevy.com

802.933.4455
Take The Drive On 105

Come On In 
for Your 

Alignments
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Thanks To Our Valued Advertisers
As our last issue goes to print, we’d be remiss if we didn’t thank the businesses who 
have most generously supported this year’s newsletters. Listed here (in alphabetical 
order), for your review, are the local businesses, many of whom own properties at 
Lake Carmi, who have advertised in this year’s newsletters. Without their continued 
support we could not provide this service to all of you.

A-1 Flooring
Abbey Pub & Restaurant

Ave Maria Community Care Homes
Bertrand Electric

Best Choice Pest Control
Boat Headquarters
Boston Post Dairy

Champlain Chevrolet, Inc.
Champlain Valley Equipment

Clarity Real Estate, Dianna Kittell/Angel Larose
Community National Bank

Demag Seal Coating
Enosburg Falls Country Club

Flowers By Jenny/Jenny’s Barn
Franklin Telephone Company

Great Outdoors
Green’s ACE Hardware

Hulls Insurance Agency, Inc.
Mark Larivee

Mullen’s Insurance
NOTCH

On A Limb Tree Service
Parkside Food Trailer
Phoenix House 1835

Quincy Hotel of Enosburg
Vermont Maple Gift Shoppe

Wetherby’s Trash Removal LLC
Working Dog Septic

ZOE Designs

SHOP LOCAL
AND CONTINUE TO SUPPORT THEM AS THEY HAVE SUPPORTED US



18			        		                   One Happy Lake	     		          September 2024

Featuring 
Kathy’s 
Tavern 
933-5363

Wetherby’s 
Trash Removal LLC

Serving Lake Carmi campers
with pick ups every Wednesday. 

Call John, 802-848-3550, to schedule a pick up.

Dumpsters and Roll-Offs available for 
clean outs and construction removal.

call 802-848-3550  or   802-777-0320

Remember 
to vote on 

Nov. 5
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Become a member of the 
      Lake Carmi Campers Association

Name:_________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	
Renewal_____   New_____   Gift Membership_____
Attached is my check for 2024 dues, in the amount of $50.00 made payable to LCCA, Inc., PO Box 1, Franklin, VT 05457

Cottage 911 mailing address, if applicable______________________________________________________________________

Summer mailing address:___________________________________________________________________________________

Winter (off season) address:_________________________________________________________________________________

Cottage telephone:___________________________________  Off-Season telephone:___________________________________

Email address:____________________________________________________________________________________________
You’ll get the season’s LCCA newsletters (May-Sept) by email, as well as other useful information with no spam or advertising.

Additionally, I would like to contribute to the LCCA Water 
Quality Fund $

Additionally, I would like to contribute to the Lake Carmi 
Community Foundation $

LCCA members are committed to Lake Carmi. Some volunteer to help out, some enjoy a week or more in our pristine setting. Please become a member and 
do what you can. Become an official LCCA member by sending your membership form and annual dues check today. If your information hasn’t changed in 
the past year, just send your dues check. Comments are always welcome. Enjoy!

DEUSO FAMILY MAPLES: Maple Syrup, $40/gal, $22/1/2 gal. 
Maple BBQ Sauce, $8/12 oz bottle. Maple Teriyaki Marinade, 
$8/12 oz bottle. Call Howard or Pam Deuso, 802-752-0081.

COTTAGE FOR RENT: Patton Shore Rd, newly renovated, ful-
ly furnished. Can sleep up to 8 guests; two bedrooms, loft and 
sun room. Private fenced in backyard on the water w/dock. In-
cludes plenty of outdoor seating, grill, kayak and paddle boat. 
For more details: greenmountainstays.com.

FOR SALE: 2001 18 ft Sylvan pontoon boat with trailer. Mercu-
ry 4 stroke engine, new battery. $7800. Call 802-285-6855.

RESPITE WANTED: 51-year-old male looking for someone to 
take him to the occasional sporting event or fishing. This can be 
a paid position. License and background check required. Info, 
James 802-933-3035. 

Want to put a classified in the newsletter? 

It’s free for paid members! Email your classified to: editors@lakecarmivt.com

Classifieds
HOME FOR SALE: On beautiful Lake Carmi, 22 Vics Crossing 
- Stunning 6 bedroom, 4 bath year-round home on owned land 
with rustic charm, modern amenities, beautiful landscaping and 
breathtaking views. Being offered at $649,000. Contact Shannon 
at (802) 363-0607 or check our website at maplehousemedia.
hd.pics/22-Vics-Crossing-Rd for more information

FOR SALE: AMF minifish sailboat. Nice boat for a solo sailor. 
$600. Call 802-285-2220

FREE: O’Day sailboat 16’-ish. Can seat 4. Needs a new captain 
and home. Free. Call 802-285-2220

COTTAGE FOR RENT: Hammond Shore Rd., fully furnished. 
Bring your own linens. (802)285-6737.

COTTAGE FOR SALE: Lovingly cared for, renovated, furnished 
cottage for sale. 52 Harrison Drive. 1BR 1BA cottage with sleep-
ing loft. 120’ lake frontage, drilled well, 1000 gal. traditional sep-
tic system, woodshed, workshop, and additional 2BR park mod-
el camper. 84 years left on lease. asking $425,000. 802-285-6503
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Introducing Just a Few of Our Fantastic Providers

Providing affordable, accessible health care to all Vermonters
Alburg Health Center
64 Industrial Park Road

Alburg, VT 05440
(802) 796-4414

Enosburg Health Center
382 Main St.

Enosburg Falls, VT 05450
(802) 933-5831

Fairfax Health Center
1199 Main St.

Fairfax, VT 05454
(802) 849-2844

Fairfax Pharmacy
997 Main St.

Fairfax, VT 05454
(802) 849-2101

Georgia Health Center
4178 Highbridge Rd.

Fairfax, VT 05454
(802) 528-2600

Richford Health Center
44 Main St., Ste. 200
Richford, VT 05476

(802) 255-5500

Richford Dental Clinic
44 Main St., Ste. 400
Richford, VT 05476

(802) 255-5520 

NOTCH Pharmacy
44 Main St., Ste. 201
Richford, VT 05476

(802) 255-5530

NOTCH Primary Care
12 Crest Rd.

St. Albans, VT 05478
(802) 524-4554

St. Albans Health Center
3 Crest Rd.

St. Albans, VT 05478
(802) 524-4554

St. Albans Pharmacy
3 Crest Rd.

St. Albans, VT 05478
(802) 527-6700

Swanton Health & Dental
26 Canada St.

Swanton, VT 05488
(802) 868-2454

Swanton Rexall
13 York St.

Swanton, VT 05488
(802) 868-3338

Main Street Market
44 Main St.

Richford, VT
(802) 848-2148

NOTCH Administration
(802) 255-5560

NOTCH Billing
(802) 255-5580

NOTCH Care
Coordination
& Outreach

(802) 255-5570

www.notchvt.org

St. Albans
Health Center

Lindsey Brown
PA-C

Nathaniel Burns
PA-C

Georgia
Health Center

Jenn Fenn
APRN

Swanton
Health Center

Richard Gallagher
APRN

Fairfax
Health Center

John Speer
PA-C

Mackenzie Walker
PA-C

Richford
Health Center

NOTCH
Primary Care

Tori Marks, PA-C
St. Albans Health Ctr.

emma waters, pa-c
notch primary care

tristan adie np
georgia health ctr.

Tori Marks
St. Albans Health Ctr.

michelle robert np
enosburg Health Ctr.

meghan clack np
fairfax Health Ctr.

meet these notch providers - now accepting new patients


